
 

 
 

Memory Mile:  

Memory Mile allows us to remember all babies lost too 

soon. Until every baby survives, we will walk to remember 

those we lost. 

 

For a suggested donation of $20 and your participation in 

March for Babies, we will honor a child with a custom sign. 

The child’s name will be printed on the sign and placed 

along the walk route for all walkers to see and remember. 

 

Suggested donation will be credited to the walker’s 

personal fundraising total. Must be received by 

Wednesday, April 12, 2017. 

 

Dimensions: 24 inches tall x 18 inches wide 

 

 

Ambassador Avenue: 

Ambassador Avenue is a celebratory portion of the walk, 

with signs highlighting stories of our heroes who fought 

hard battles and survived.  

 

Any team that raises a minimum of $350 by Wednesday, 

April 12, 2017 will have the opportunity to be featured on 

Ambassador Avenue with their story. 

  

Dimensions: 24 inches tall x 18 inches wide 

 

 

 

For more information regarding Memory Mile or Ambassador Avenue Signs, please 
contact Pam Garcia at garcia@marchofdimes.org, or by phone at 916-922-1913. 

 


